
Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Annual Fall Meeting 

October 5, 2011 
Held at Angler’s Restaurant in Hampden, Maine 

 
Welcome from the President, Kathy Constantine 

To all attending but especially to Geri Halkett and Rita Stimpson.  
 
Fall Golf 

Tomorrow’s tournament will begin at 10:00 AM.   Members desiring to 
play in a Thursday tournament this fall no longer have to sign up prior to 
the day.  

 
August Secretary’s Report 

The secretary’s report was not read as it has been posted in the women’s 
locker room and is posted on http://www.liz44.com.  Click on Bangor 
Women’s Golf Club.  Icons of golf greens appear at the top.  Click on the 
one with the wording Info/FAQ.  Click on Meeting Minutes.  Click on 
August 24th under 2011.  

 
August Treasurer’s Report 

Beginning balance was 1, 712.08.  Receipts of $139.17 included the 3-putt 
fund and bank interest. 
 
Expenditures came to $542.74.  The money was spent on chip-in balls; 
prize money for Ringer Board, President’s Cup, and Club Championship; 
office expenses; and other Awards. 
 
The ending balance is $1,308.51 of which $98.00 belongs to the hole in 
one account. 

 
Wedding 

Jean Sweetzer suggested that BWGC give Rob Jarvis and his bride Jamie a 
gift of money.  A motion was made and seconded that $100 be given to the 
couple.  The vote was unanimously in favor of the motion. 

 
Rally for the Cure 

Marilyn Hughes presented a certificate that came from the Rally for the 
Cure organization to show their appreciation for the $1500.00 we raised.   

 
There was a brief discussion about the possibility of doing a tournament 
next year but for a different organization.  It was decided that this would 
be brought up again at our May meeting.   

 
Sponsors 

Kathy mentioned how much we appreciate our sponsors and the people 
who enlisted them.  Next year there will be a $20 fee for new sponsor signs 

http://www.liz44.com/


placed on the tee boxes during tournaments on our meeting days.  This 
expense will come out of BWGC treasury funds. 

 
Health Updates 

Sharon Dauphinee has had surgery in Bangor.  She is walking some and 
has been to the driving range.  Her sister, Judy, wants to have a 
celebration when Sharon goes off the first tee next year.   

 
Charlene Wisemen is doing very well.  We are looking forward to seeing 
her next year.   

 
Tournament for 2012 

An invitational tournament is being planned.  The executive committee 
will decide a date for this tournament.  Notices will have to be sent in May 
to the clubs we want to invite.  The price for the tournament will include 
the luncheon fee.  People from other clubs will have to sign up early 
because there will be a cut-off number of participants from other clubs.  

 
WSMGA 

Jean Sweetser presented information about WSMGA.  All of the minutes 
and other information regarding WSMGA can be found on their web site. 
 
One proposal from the WSMGA executive committee deals with drawouts 
in tournaments.  People will receive credit every time they participate in a 
tournament.  People who play the most will have less chance of having a 
drawout. 
 
The person who had the low net in the whole state of Maine this year was 
our own Vi Kemp.  The most improved state player, with her handicap 
decreasing from 20 to 14, is our own Yukiko Bigney.   
 
Jean has decided she would like somebody else to be the Bangor Women’s 
Golf Club representative to the WSMGA.  Vi Kemp volunteered to do this.   
 
Jean will be happy to help organize WSMGA State Day at Bangor 
Municipal Golf Course again next year. 
 
Kathy thanked Jean for the excellent job she has done as our WSMGA 
representative. 

 
Awards 

People who made chip-ins during August and September were awarded 
their golf balls.  Judy Richard received a sleeve of balls as she made three 
chip-ins. 

 



Tee Box Tee Disposal Containers 
Dianne Herring has talked with Brian Enman, who said there are already 
tee disposal boxes on the men’s tee boxes.  He would see if people of the 
maintenance crew would make disposal boxes for the women’s tee boxes 
during the winter months. 

 
Three-putt Monies 

Three-putt monies amounted to $153.00.  The executive committee 
decided that monies from our treasury will be given to bring this amount 
to $200.  That amount will be matched with monies from our treasury.  
The $400.00 will be given to Spruce Run.   

 
Monetary Appreciation 

A motion was made and seconded that in appreciation for their work on 
our tournaments and other play involving members of the BWGC, Brian 
Enman will receive $200.00.  Rob Jarvis and Cheryl Larner will each 
receive $50.00.  The vote was unanimously in favor of the motion. 

 
Special appreciation to: 

 Liz Coffin for all the great work on the end of the year video 
 Patti Martin for the flower garden on hole number 10 
 Jean Sweetzer for her garden on hole number 15.\ 
 

Birdie Awards 
Awards were given to people who had birdie scores this year.  Special 
mention goes to Liz Coffin, who had 11 birdies; Judy Richard, who had 7 
birdies and 1 eagle; and Vi Kemp with 5 birdies.  

 
We will miss you 

Judy Richard and her husband Tom will be leaving at the end of October 
for their new home in Naples, Florida.  Judy, contributed so much to our 
club.  We will miss you. 

 
And the Winners Are. . . 
 The Ringer Board 
  First prize:  Marie MacMillan 
  Second prize: tie between Dianne Herring and Nancy Hart  
  Third prize:  Claudette Amoroso. 

President’s Cup  
  Runner up:  Evelyn Bouchard 
  Champion: Louise Shindler. 
 Club Championship  
  Flight C:  Mary Crawford 
  Flight B:  Marlene Viger 
  Flight A and overall champion:  Liz Coffin. 
 Most Improved Golfer 
  Louise Shindler.   



 
Special Prizes 

Sandy Meehan made bags to be given as prizes throughout the evening.  
People who correctly answered golf trivia questions received the bags.  
Thank you, Sandy, for your beautiful work and for adding to the 
enjoyment of this evening.  

 
Nominating Committee 

Chairman of the nominating committee, Kathy Anderson, read the 
proposed slate of officers: 
 President, Marilyn Rice 
 Vice President, Karen Bamford 
 Treasurer, Janice White 
 Secretary, Gwen Archambault 
 Tournament Chairwoman, Claudette Amoroso 
 Members at Large: 
  Vi Kemp 
  Cyndi Whalen 
  Shirley Kyle. 
The slate of officers was unanimously accepted.   Marilyn accepted the 
gavel from Kathy Constantine and thanked Kathy for her service as the 
president of Bangor Women’s Golf Club.  
 
Kathy presented gifts to members who had been especially helpful during 
her presidency. 
 
 Thank you, Kathy, for a great two years with you as president.  
 

Year-end Video 
Thanks again, Liz, for doing another great job with our BWGC video.  
What a way to wrap up our annual meeting! 
 

Adjournment 
 The annual meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.   

 
  

        
 

 
 


